
News release

Business Plan sets out work for year ahead

26 October 2021

We have published our 2021-22 business plan, outlining our key areas of

work for the coming year.

Publication follows a consultation exercise earlier this year which saw

more than 8,000 people have their say on the proposals through a range

of virtual events, written submissions and online polls. The Business Plan

supports the objectives of the 2020-2023 Corporate Strategy.

In addition to our core work to protect the public and deliver effective

regulation of law firms and solicitors, key areas of work identified in the

finalised plan include:

delivering the new Solicitors Qualifying Examination, including the

first assessment sittings of both SQE1 and SQE2

supporting the adoption of technology and innovation in the legal

sector including by building new partnerships in the lawtech arena

further increasing proactive monitoring and regulating of anti-

money laundering arrangements within the profession

further developing our focus and presence in Wales

delivering a range of horizon scanning and research initiatives,

including into factors underpinning the attainment gap in

professional assessments and over representation of Black and

ethnic minority solicitors within enforcement processes.

In responding to feedback from our stakeholders, we have added further

detail into our plan which includes:

Explaining our approach to assuring advocacy standards in greater

detail

Capturing information about our pilot on legal service unbundling,

and on our latest successful bid to the Regulators’ Pioneer Fund

Referencing the continuation of our work to tackle cybercrime

Confirming our commitment to consider environmental and climate

issues through our work

Paul Philip, SRA Chief Executive said: ‘This is the second year we

have consulted on our forward business plan and budget. We welcome

the interest and engagement from so many people in our work and the

broad agreement with our priority areas and key workstreams.

‘The world has of course changed significantly in the last 18 months and

it will take some time for the implications of the pandemic on the legal

sector to be properly understood. We must be agile and responsive to



make sure high professional standards and public protection are

maintained.

‘That is why we will be doing more horizon-scanning, so that we can

identify any issues as early as possible and take any steps needed.  And

this plan also outlines our work in a range of key areas as we deliver

major work programmes such as the SQE, the evaluation of our

Standards and Regulations and supporting the adoption of technology

and innovation.’

The Business Plan 2021-22 [https://www.sra.org.uk/sra/corporate-strategy/business-

plans/] , covers the period November 2021 to October 2022. The

objectives of the 2020-2023 Corporate Strategy

[https://www.sra.org.uk/sra/corporate-strategy/] are:

To set and maintain high professional standards for solicitors and

law firms

To support the adoption of legal technology and innovation

To build understanding of emerging opportunities and challenges for

the users of legal services and the legal sector, and regulate

accordingly
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